
Welcome Spring! 
	 Some updates on Infrastructure projects in Farmingdale Village: 

We thank Fairfield Properties for their investment in Farmingdale Village. Fairfield 
Properties is investing approximately $1 million for the upgrade to the Plaza, which 

will include a fountain, brickwork, trees, shrubs, seating area, an elevated seating area 
- so people can watch for trains, and other improvements. Work is progressing at Fairfield 

Plaza, located at Secatogue Avenue and S. Front Street, adjacent to the Historic Farmingdale 
Village LIRR tracks/station. Plans for the project are posted on the Village website, www.farm-

ingdalevillage.com.

Work on the new 500,000 gallon Water Tower on Eastern Parkway is un-
derway and completion is expected later this year. 

Additionally, upgrades are underway at the DPW garage, located at Ketchum 
Lane and Ridge Road, and construction of the new DPW garage starts in 
June.

Just a reminder that 12-hour employee parking permits for Village parking 
expire May 31, 2022. To renew permits, visit Village Hall, bring along proof of 
employment, vehicle registration, driver’s license and a check for $50 payable 
to Inc. Village of Farmingdale. Visit the permit department for parking permit 
renewals, the second door in the hallway on the left at Village Hall, they can also provide the form re-
quired for the permit renewal.

Upcoming Events in the Village:
• Sundays, June - November - Farmers Market On the Village Green, by Schneider’s Farm, 10am-2pm 
(weather permitting)
• Farmingdale Village Pops - 40th Year - On the Village Green, Wednesdays @ 7:30 pm: June 29th, July 
6th, July13th, July 20th, July 27th, and August 3rd
• Movies On The Green - Tuesdays @ Dusk: July 5th, July 12th, July 19th, July 26th, August 2nd, August 
9th, and August 16th
• Farmingdale Music On Main - Along Main Street downtown: Thursdays: July 7th, July 21st, August 4th, 
and August 18th (rain date August 25th)

Outdoor Events are weather permitting. For more event details, visit the Village website, www.farm-
ingdalevillage.com, or Facebook events page, www.facebook.com/Farmingdale11735. In addition to 
Municipal parking lots throughout the Village, weekend parking is permitted at the Farmingdale Village 
LIRR parking lots, from 4pm on Fridays through Sunday nights.
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Village Pops - 40th Year
WEDNESDAYS AT 7:30 PM

June 29, July 6, 13, 20, 27 & August 3

FREE ICE CREAM AT ALL POPS!!



GET ALL THE INFORMATION YOU
NEED TO KNOW AT:
WWW.FARMINGDALEVILLAGE.COM or Facebook: Farmingdale Village 11735 Events & Happenings 

MAIN STREET REVITALIZATION

	 Burial of the electric wires downtown by National Grid 
is postponed until the fall due to spring/summer events. 

BEAUTIFICATION

	 What a fabulous group of volunteers!! Many thanks to Vicky 
Miller, Rose Schweitzer, Linda 
Kreussling, Joan Ryan, Carol and 
Bruce Budinoff, Lorraine Stan-
ton, Valerie Thieke, Ingrid Her-
nandez, Dolores  Sullivan, and 
DPW men Brian Braetano, Mi-
cheal Tortoso and Ken Tortoso. 	
	
	The planting was done on three 
separate days. On Friday, DPW 

(Brian Braetano and Ken Tortoso) planted the fountain.
	 On Saturday, May 14th, the street pots were planted at DPW 
and put out on Main Street Monday morning. We also planted 
Village Green on Saturday.
	 On Monday, June 16th, we 
planted 5 Corners and North-
side Pocket Park. 
	 Many hands made light 
work! Thank you for all your 
help!! 	

THANK YOU

	 THANK YOU to newly elected Nassau County Comptroller 
Elaine Phillips and her staff and County Legislator Rose Walk-
er. The village received a check for $124,727.16. The money 
was from a grant received in 2018 to cover the cost of the 
backup generator at DPW for the water delivery system.

COVID TESTS

STORMWATER POLLUTION 
	
	 What can I do to prevent runoff pollution?
Reduce the volume of runoff that washes into our water 
supply (mostly through our storm drains).  Keep pollutants 
safely away from the runoff’s path. As a rule, only clean rain 
water should go into the storm drain. Here are some tips on 
reducing the pollutants that get into the storm water:
- Use a car wash that recycles water or wash it on the lawn 
with a bucket where soapy runoff will be filtered by the 
lawn.
- Sweep and compost grass clippings and leaves from the 
driveway, street, and walkway.
- Keep your car well maintained. If it is leaking oil or any oth-
er fluids, have it fixed promptly. (Did you know that 1 litre of 
engine oil can pollute 1,000,000 litres of fresh water?)
- Stop chlorination of pool water at least one week before 
emptying it, in accordance with local bylaws.
- Pick up pet waste and encourage others to do so as well.
- Keep your neighborhood clean by picking up litter.
- Properly dispose of batteries, chemicals and other hazard-
ous wastes with the Town of Oyster Bay’s Stop Program.

5 CORNERS @ MAIN AND
MELVILLE

	 The 5 Corners Park at Main and Melville is being com-
pletely renovated. New fencing, lighting, brickwork, side-
walk, shrubbery, signage and landscaping will make the 
area a beautiful entrance into our Village. Nassau County 
is providing a $150,000 grant toward this project from a 
2006 Environmental Bond Issue. Trustee Parisi is spear-
heading this project and completion is expected by mid 
June.
		  The project can be viewed on the Village website. 
Just click the PDF for a colored rendering.

TAXIS IN THE SURROUNDING
AREAS

Bethpage Taxi and Airport Service
(516) 652-2353

All Island Yellow Cab
(516) 931-2900

Plainview Taxi and Airport Service
(516) 500-1188

	 We are providing these phone numbers as a courtesy 
to our residents. We do not have any agreements with 
these companies.

FIRE DEPARTMENT AWARD

	 Nassau County Regional Emergency Medical Services 
awarded Farmingdale Fire Department Rescue Squad  the 
Nassau County EMS Agency of the Year for 2020-2021. 
Congratulations! This is a well deserved honor and we 
thank the entire department for their service. 
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	 The Village received additional COVID-19 test kits from 
the Farmingdale School District. Thank you to the School Dis-
trict for providing the kits for distribution in the community. 
Residents can stop by Village Hall to pick up free test kits dur-
ing regular business hours: Monday - Friday 8:30 am - 4:30 
pm (while supplies last).

The 2021 Annual Water Quality Report on the Village web-
site:
http://www.farmingdalevillage.com/2021%20FarmVill%20
AWQR%20w%20Violation.pdf (Copy and paste the above url 
into your web browser.)
	 Paper copies can be obtained at Village Hall upon re-
quest. 

WATER QUALITY REPORT 	
 To join the Village email list, join via the website, or text “farm-
ingdale” to 22828.

Farmingdale Village Public Meetings are held in the Village 
Courtroom at Village Hall, 361 Main Street, and follow local 
COVID-19 protocols. Members of the public may access up-
coming meeting dates and more details on the Village website, 
www.farmingdalevillage.com.
 

MOVIE NIGHTS and
VILLAGE POPS

ICE CREAM SPONSORS
	 Many thanks to our sponsors this year. Ice cream will be 
free at all Movie Nights and Village Pop concerts thanks to the 
generosity of the following merchants:
	 Weichert Realty		  That Meetball Place
	 Bagel Hut			   Vespa
	 Cascone & Koepful		  Croxley’s Ale House
	 Priestley Chiropractic	 Dark Horse
	 Scrubz			   Nutty Irish / 317
	 Kickin Chicken / Harley’s	 Runners Edge
	 Village Laundromat (across from CVS)

	 Please be sure to patronize these establishments. Thank 
you again!!


